
 
 
 
 
 
DATE ISSUED: July 17, 2008    REPORT NO. PC-08-002 
 
ATTENTION: Planning Commission, Agenda of July 24, 2008 
 
SUBJECT:  777 BEECH - CENTRE CITY DEVELOPMENT PERMIT 2006-19/ 

MAP WAIVER 349046.  PROCESS 5  
 
OWNER/ 
APPLICANT: Peter Janopaul for JSD1 and JSD2 
 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Issue – Should the Planning Commission recommend to the City Council/Redevelopment 
Agency approval of the 777 Beech project in the Downtown Community Plan area? 
 
Staff Recommendation:  Recommend to the City Council/Redevelopment Agency approval of 
Centre City Development Permit 2006-19 and Map Waiver 349046 for the 777 Beech project.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On June 5, 2008, the Planning Commission held a public hearing to consider the 777 Beech 
project and voted to recommend to the City Council approval of the project.  However, during 
public testimony, a resident of the neighborhood stated that two apartment complexes did not 
receive public notice as required by the Municipal Code.  Upon review of the project file record, 
it was determined that the Heritage apartment complexes located on the blocks directly north and 
east of the project site did not have the required tenant addresses included in the public notice 
package provided by the project applicant (although over 800 notices were mailed out). 
 
Under Section 112.0302 of the Municipal Code, Notices of Public Hearing must be both 
advertised in a local paper and mailed to all property owners and addresses located within 300 
feet of the boundary of the project site, including each address within a condominium or 
apartment complex.  While the owner of the Heritage complexes was mailed a notice, each 
apartment address was not on the list of recipients (approximately 230 apartments).  It should be 
noted that the Municipal Code does allow for an alternative to such mailed notices when the list 
of recipients exceeds 1,000 addresses (which is the case for this project), but the required 
published notice must be at least one-eighth of a page in size, which the published notice for this 
hearing did not meet. 
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The City Attorney’s office advised CCDC that a new public hearing should be scheduled before 
the Planning Commission to consider the project anew after proper noticing had taken place.  
Staff has placed a one-eighth page ad in the paper and sent notices to over 1,000 recipients, 
including the Heritage apartment addresses, for this new hearing. 
 
Attached is the Staff Report from the June 5, 2008 docket with all attachments.  There are no 
changes to the facts or the Staff Recommendation.  The only changes are any additional 
correspondence received from the public.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Brad Richter 
CCDC Manager of Current Planning 
 
 
Attachments: June 5, 2008 Planning Commission Report 
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